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Dear Parents and Carers, 

All students will have their Semester Two Summative Reports emailed to the parent emails that have 
been uploaded to our system, through our school’s Connect community by THIS Friday 9 December 
2022.  Please check that you can access your Connect account and contact the Front Office if you have 
any difficulties.  Check with your friends to make sure they access school information through Connect, 
as this is the preferred Department of Education secure communication platform used by our school.  

Please contact tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au  if you wish a hard copy to be printed and placed into 
your child/ren’s school bag.  We will ensure this is done for you, thank you. I thank our teachers for their 
hard work preparing the 2022 Summative Reports.  

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 9 
Term 4 
December 

5 Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

6    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
 
 

 

7          Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
 
  
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

8 

Student Disco 
School Hall 
K-2   5-6 pm 

3-6 6.15–7.30  

9 Lunchtime Green Team 
 

2023 Semester Two Summative 
Student Reports emailed to all 
parents/carers. 

 
2023 Class Lists posted onto 
Communiuty Noticeboards 

Week 10 
Term 4 
December 

12    13     

2022 Year Six 
Graduation 

 
 
 

14    

2022 
Awards Assembly 

15 

Last Day for 
Students 

 

16                                   
SCHOOL                    

DEVELOPMENT DAY 
Pupil Free Day 
Happy Holidays! 

 

                2022 Christmas School Break  

16 December 2022 -  Wednesday 1 February 2023 

 

Week 1 
Term 1 
February 
2023 

SCHOOL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Pupil Free Day 
Enjoy your Longer  

School Break   
 

SCHOOL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Pupil Free Day 
Enjoy your Longer  

School Break   
 

1           First Day of  
Term 1 2023  
for Students 

All welcome . 

2 3 

Week 2 
Term 1 
February 
2023 

6 7 8 9 10 

 

 
 

 

Tuart Times 
 

eNews Volume 26 2 December 2022 

Principal’s Message: Beverly Innes   beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au  
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2023 Class Lists will be posted on Friday afternoon 9 December onto the Community Notice Boards 

around the school.  Teachers have thought long and hard about the best 2022 educational placement 

for your child and now the Principal is the only contact point in regard to 2023 class placements.  I will 

always listen to your views – please come and have a chat if you feel the need; thank you.  

Parents will be informed which teachers and support educators have been allocated to which classes 

in the January eNews I send out just prior to school commencing.  Quite often circumstances change 

for individuals and families during the six-week school break, and it is prudent to remain flexible around 

staffing.   

I think our community needs to be extraordinarily proud of the educators who work 

at Tuart Hill Primary School. Families can expect that all classes are guided by expert 

educators who care deeply for the positive welfare of the students in their charge 

and who will work closely with you to give your child/ren every opportunity to make 

progress and to achieve to the best of their abilities.  This is a good school, made so 

by our excellent staff – and enhanced by our partnership with you.  Thank you! 

Thank you for your ongoing support of our school. Please contact beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au 
if you have any queries regarding any educational matter relating to our school; thank you.  

What a fabulous showcase of talent and enthusiasm. Thank you Mrs 
Fay Edwards, for bringing the whole school together to participate in 
the extravaganza. What a success! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Whole School Music Assembly Wednesday 30 November 2022 
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All the Year One classes joined together to visited the zoo to gather 
information about animals as they have been learning how to 
write information reports. They enjoyed being animal detectives, 
investigating different animals and their diets as well as exploring 
the rest of the enclosures. Thank you to the class teachers for your 
impeccable organisation and to the parent helpers who volunteered 
their time to ensure our students stayed safe, were well supervised 
and got the most out of the day. 

 

 

Thank you for bringing your Lapathon dollars in to the school.  Please pass 
our gratitude to all the family members who sponsored your child, and 
share with them our ultimate spending goals  

Our school is wanting to add to the built playgrounds by the Dental Clinic 

as well as installing some extra challenge in the KPP sandpit.  Our parents 

ans staff are also keen to install shade ove new and existing play structures, 

so we will be looking for grants and othe opportunitie to fund sunsafe 

options around our school. Hooray!! We can’t wait!!!    

Our Parents and Citizens Association 

takes this opportunity to thank 

everyone who is part of making our 

School the caring supportive dynamic 

place of friendship and learning that we 

experience every day.  

2022 Lapathon Thank you 

Year One Zoo Excursion Friday 2 December 2022 
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The Financial Year 22-23 P&C budget has (mostly) been allocated to some wonderful new items for the school. We 
have big plans to fundraise for some extremely cool playground equipment for the kids! We also want to try to 
cover a samdpit or outdoor learning area each year with shade.  Thank you for your support in achieving our gaols. 

There will be different ways to get involved with the school next year. Watch this space if Year Rep or 

Event/Fundraising support sound like your thing. 

 
Dance Disco Thursday 8 December 

 
    K-2: 5.00 – 6.00pm                  Years 3-6: 6.15 – 7.30 pm 

Free Entry 
 

 

Disco treats, soft drinks, snacks and a super sausage sizzle to purchase during the evening…. 

Parents are welcome to stay at the Disco with your child as this is a community event –meet new friends! 

We request that one Parent or designated Carer stays with your child/ren throughout the evening to assist with 

safe supervision.  Students must remain inside the Hall/Canteen area at all times during the night.  

Thanks – we look forward to a great night of fun!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and resources so that our students can 

access every benefit that help them make progress and achieve. 

We have purchased the HUGE fan for the hall area. This has already made a massive difference to the Assembly and 

Poetry Slam in the Hall. 

To help us fundraise through 2023 we are contacting local businesses to request donations (for raffles etc). Please 

email us if you can donate or have any contacts in the area. 

Want to know more about the P&C? 

✳  Email pandcthps@gmail.com     ✳ Join the P&C Facebook group.    

✳ Chat to a committee member   ✳ Attend any meeting (in person or virtually) –check out the Facebook Page for the 
virtual link a couple days before the meeting. 

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News 
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F565055120280501&data=05%7C01%7Cbeverly.innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc6fc704a815a45ebf9a908da537ede5a%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637914101725330532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FiG7H2UmyGWvmbDBrvpyUg4QXn6inD58MG2dE%2FqZwLw%3D&reserved=0
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Story Dogs Fundraiser 
 

Our students love to read to Toffee, our current Story dog. Story Dogs support students to 
develop vocabulary knowledge, understanding of Standard Australian English, reading 
fluency and comprehension of written text.   

Story Dogs help readers to be confident and add greatly to the enjoyment of opening a 
book to read.   

Our school is honoured to be part of the Story Dog program as many of our students are 
benefitting each week through our involvement.  

Please support the Story Dogs charity by donning ears, a tail and/or animal motif socks and 
donating a gold coin on Friday 9 December 2022.  
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Community News 
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Want to return to work, or change careers? 

Want to work in a school? 
There has never been a better time with WA unemployment at 3%. 

 
Schools and other organisations are desperately hiring people for the following roles: 

 Gardener, cleaner, administration, management, canteen, education assistants and many other roles. 
 
Starting in January 2023, North Metropolitan TAFE are running a one-semester course on the skills required to be a 
successful candidate for employment in a school or elsewhere.  The course gives you an employment advantage that 
you can’t achieve elsewhere. If you have tried and failed, we will get you to where you want to go. 
 
We have had huge success supporting people to find work, and the chances of gaining employment are strong.  This 
course is suitable for people new to the workforce, people looking to change career or looking for a return to work. 
 
The course includes: 

• Training in skills specific to the role you are interested in e.g. IT skills, Office 365 
• Work experience in a school or other organisation 
• Help and support to find work 
• Help accessing further training as required e.g. Certificate III in Education Support 
• Development of your job application cover letter, resume and help with selection criteria 

 
Entry requirements: 

• 18+ 
• Strong work ethic 
• Good oral and written communication 
• Must be able to read procedures, safety sheets and chemical bottles etc. 
• Must be able to send and receive emails 
• Successful completion of an entry interview 
• Working With Children Check and a Department of Education Clearance 

 
Course details: 

 Dates - Starts week 1 of term 1 and runs for up to 20 weeks 

 Many students finish the course early because they find work 

 Days - 3 days per week, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday during school hours 

 Cost - Approximately $170 (subject to change) total course fee for full 20 weeks 

 Location - North Metro TAFE Leederville and on work experience 

 Qualification - GATE (Gaining Access to Training and Employment) Certificate I 
 
To apply for this course, use the following website and select “GATE I Leederville”: 
 

https://tasonline.tafe.wa.edu.au  
 
To ask questions please contact: 

Chris Hodson 
chris.hodson@nmtafe.wa.edu.au 

 
Disclaimer: North Metropolitan TAFE does not guarantee work after completing this course.  This course supports you to find 
work.  The course is run by North Metropolitan TAFE (RTO code: 52786) and is not endorsed by any authority or government 

department other than North Metropolitan TAFE. 
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The much-loved Christmas tradition returns. Perth Symphony Orchestra brings to life the gorgeous animation of The 
Snowman. This heart-warming film tells the story of a young boy’s adventure with a snowman who comes to life on 
Christmas eve.  

This fun family show begins with an introduction to the orchestra followed by The Snowman and concludes with a 
Christmas Sing-a-long and a visit from a very busy man in a red suit. This link gives you a video overview of what the 

show is: https://youtu.be/RZHmLeljws0 

Book tickets at https://www.ticketmaster.com.au/perth-symphony-orchestra-tickets/artist/2762634 

More information at perthsymphony.com 

When: Sat 10th Dec 2pm & 4pm and Sun 11th Dec 9.30am & 11.30am 

Where: Dickinson Centre – Scotch College 

Cost: $25 Kids               Adults $40                 Family (2 Adults + 2 Kids) $ 112 

Cheers Callen Dellar (he/ him) Marketing Manager Perth Symphony Orchestra 
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